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Thursday, April 10, 2025 

Noel Buckley Stepping Down as President of the 
Niagara Falls Convention Centre 

On behalf of the Niagara Falls Convention Centre Board of Directors, it is bittersweet that 
we announce that Noel Buckley will be stepping down as President & General Manager. 

After nearly ten years of dedicated service to the Niagara Falls Convention Centre, Noel 
Buckley will be stepping down from his role as President and General Manager, effective 
Friday, April 11, 2025. 

Throughout his tenure, Noel has been a beacon of leadership, vision, and dedication. Under 
his guidance, NFCC has flourished—evolving into a world-class venue for regional, national, 
and international events. His unwavering commitment to excellence has set a standard 
that will continue to shape the Convention Centre’s success for years to come. 
Noel’s contributions extend far beyond his professional expertise. He has been a mentor to 
many, a trusted advisor, and a true ambassador for Niagara Falls. 

“After much reflection and with mixed emotions, I am writing to share that I will be 
stepping down as President and General Manager of the Niagara Falls Convention Centre,” 
said Noel Buckley. “It has been both an honour and a privilege to serve this incredible 
organization and community for nearly ten years.” 

As we bid farewell to Noel, we are filled with deep gratitude and admiration for his many 
contributions. While his day-to-day presence will be greatly missed, the legacy he leaves 
behind will continue to inspire all of us who have had the privilege of working alongside 
him. We wish Noel nothing but the very best as he embarks on this exciting new chapter of 
his life.    

Sincerely, 

Anna DiCienzo 
Chairman of the Board 
Niagara Falls Convention Centre   


